
MINUTES

FRANKLIN TOWNSHIP COMMITTEE

REGULAR MEETING

THURSDAY, April 11, 2019

7:30 PM

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Craig Repmann at 7:32 PM. Mayor Repmann led the flag

salute.

Roll Call: Sebastian Donaruma Present Craig Repmann Present Diane Burgess Present

Mike Homulak Present Phil Koury Absent

Comments from the Public on Agenda Items Only: None

Swearing in of new Police Officer. Thomas Caccavale: Katrina Campbell swore in the new Officer

Thomas Caccavale.

Approval of Minutes

Approval of March 28, 2019 minutes Regular Meeting & Executive Session

Motion to approve: Mike Homulak Second: Diane Burgess

Roll Call: Donaruma Aye Repmann Aye Burgess Aye Homulak Aye

Pavment of Bills

Approval of Bills List

Motion to approve: Sebastian Donaruma Second: Diane Burgess

Roll Call: Donaruma Aye Repmann Aye Burgess Aye Homulak Aye

Public Hearings: Rick and Robyn Ramalho, 18 Spring Hill Road, Block 31 Lot 4, Q0293

Appeal of driveway permit denial

Present for the hearing were Rick and Robyn Romalho, Nicole Voigt (Attorney) and Kelly O'Such

(Engineer) Katrina Campbell swore them in as a group to provide testimony.

Voigt stated that the property is currently farmland assessed and 25 acres are farmed in hay. The

Romalhos are interested in converting to the Rutgers Hazelnut program. Rutgers is working on

developing a tree that can produce commercial quality hazelnuts in the East. The Romalho's briefly

described the program. The Romalhos are looking to access their fields with ag equipment and have

submitted an application for an agricultural driveway permit to the township. Currently there is no curb

cut to the property. The only access to the property at this time is thru an easement on a connecting

property. The Romalhos stated that they have no plan at this time to build any structures on the

property.

Mr. O'Such stated that the existing easement access does not meet the standards for a 25mph road in

relation to site distance. The issue with the driveway being proposed is it does not meet the township

code for the grade. Mr. O'Such explained the design of the proposed driveway and that it is a 13.5%

grade gravel driveway. There will be drainage swales along the driveway which will discharge water so
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